Gasconade Valley Enterprise Zone
encompassing portions of Gasconade, Maries and Osage counties of Missouri


Gasconade Valley Enterprise Zone Board Meeting Minutes
April 20, 2017
The Gasconade Valley Enterprise Zone met 1:30 p.m. Thursday, April 20, 2017, at the First State Community Bank in Owensville, Mo. 
Meeting was called to order by President Ray Schwartze at 1:35 p.m.
Members present: Ray Schwartze, Lloyd Honse,  Jerry Lairmore, Randy Blaske, Dave Dudenhoefer and Shelle Jacob. Members absent: Mark Wallace and Mark Hayes. Staff present: Bonnie Prigge of MRPC. 
Minutes: Minutes of the January 2017 board meeting were reviewed. Jerry Lairmore made a motion to approve the minutes as presented. Lloyd Honse seconded the motion. Motion carried.

Board Appointments: No new action on this. Osage County still has a vacancy.
Financials: Dave Dudenhoefer made a motion to approve the financials of March 31, 2017, as presented. Randy Blaske seconded. Motion approved. 

Memorandums of Understanding:  Jerry Lairmore made a motion to approve the MOUs for 2017 between GVEZ and the counties of Gasconade, Maries and Osage counties. Dave Dudenhoefer seconded the motion. Motion carried.
Fund-Raising Campaign—Fund-raising letters will be mailed this next week. Board members will be asked to follow up.
Enhanced Enterprise Zone Update: Staff is working on terms of EEZ members so counties can make reappointments. An annual EEZ meeting will be planned later this year, once EEZ boards are up-to-date.
Certified Work Ready Communities –Maries County has achieved CWRC designation and is at 84 percent of its renewal goal. Osage and Gasconade are still working on becoming CWRC. Osage County is at 94 percent of CWRC goal, and is needing eight transitioning workers. Gasconade County was at 89 percent of the CWRC goal and is needing 23 transitioning workers. The group discussed working within local jails as these prisoners are currently unemployed and will transition out and be looking for jobs.
Community/Economic Development Update/ Board Member Reports: 
Missouri Thistle has completed its expansion. Owensville expects to be getting a new restaurant. The new welding school at State Tech is opening, and the college is breaking ground for a new health care building. State Tech’s nuclear program, currently at Mexico, is moving to Linn, and the school is looking at constructing a utility village. State Tech is dealing with about $300,000 in state budget cuts, and the school is working on enrollment to increase revenues. The city of Rolla is building a new airport terminal at the Rolla National Airport.
Next Meetings—Thursday, Aug. 17 in State Technical College in Linn. 1:30 p.m. 
Meeting adjourned at 2:15. Motion by Jerry Lairmore, Seconded by Lloyd Honse to adjourn. Motion passed.
April 20, 2017, minutes approved: 
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